
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– February 14, 2022 

 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms, Margo Connors     

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  Chief Mike Ho-Sing-Loy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Town Offices will be closed on Monday February 21st for the Presidents Day Holiday. 

The Select Board will not meet on Monday February 21st. 

 

CHIEF MIKE HO-SING-LOY met with the board to review his budget as he will be unavailable 

on March 8th.  The board also discussed the parking at Cooley-Jericho Town Forest and need for 

additional signage.  The PD will keep an eye to make sure there is not anyone staying overnight 

in a vehicle.  The Chief also discussed bringing on another part time employee so he would have 

two available to fill in as needed. 

 

The board signed an Intent to Cut Wood and Timber for Patrick and Tara Morley, Map 221, Lot 

14.  The board issued a building permit for Patrick &a Tar Morley for a barn with garage, gym 

and living space as allowed under the ZBA accessory use. Map 221, lot 14. 

 

The board sent a letter to NH Electric Coop in regard to broadband expansion and availability of 

same for Sugar Hill. 

 

The board approves the use of the Crapo Building and the Meetinghouse by the Willing 

Workers. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Clark Houx, Hadley Road Map 222, Lot 24. 

 

The board reviewed the MS-535 Financial Report for 2021 as prepared by COHOS Advisors. 

The board signed the 2022 Warrant and MS 636 for posting on Thursday the 17th. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of February 7, 2022 seconded by MR. 

ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday February 28, 2022 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


